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STATEMENT


Universal Periodic Review of Jamaica 13 May 2015.

Statement by Norway.

Mr. President, 

Norway warmly welcomes the delegation of Jamaica and thanks the delegation for presentation of the national report. Norway notes that Jamaica has taken steps to follow up recommendations that were accepted in the previous UPR-cycle. Jamaica has ratified a great majority of international human rights instruments, with the most recent being the 2nd Optional Protocol to the Convention on the Rights of the Child on the sale of children, child prostitution and child pornography. 

The Government of Norway notes with concern that Jamaica has not extended a standing invitation to U.N. Special Procedures and that the State has pending requests for such visits. We recommend Jamaica to improve its cooperation with the United Nations treaty and charter-based bodies by extending an open invitation to Special Procedures, to accept those requests already pending, and to continue to submit its future reports to the treaty bodies on time. 

Norway is concerned about the criminalization of same-sex activities between consenting adults in Jamaican legislation. Norway recommends that Jamaica amend the Charter of Fundamental Rights and Freedoms to include sexual orientation and gender identity and expression as a protected category. 

Lastly, Norway is concerned about stigma and discrimination against people living with HIV, including in health services. We recommend that Jamaica enact anti-discrimination legislation to protect human rights and to ensure equal treatment of people living with HIV and groups vulnerable to HIV, consistent with United Nations International Guidelines on HIV/AIDS and Human Rights.
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